
Hello everyone.   

July starts a new year for post 3787.  Hope everyone is ready.  I want to thank everyone for 
your support in making this the BEST VFW post in San Diego.  The post is for veterans and 

their families to enjoy.   

As members we are all recruiters for the post----think ---if every member brought in one new member 
our membership would double---wouldn't that be great!   

Installing solar is still on track.  We should have our finances in order by the next meeting. Hope to have 
the system up and operating by September.  No more HIGH electric bills ----everyone can relate to this!! 

A big thank you to all you elected officers ----without all of you we wouldn't be a VFW organization that 
can help one another and other veterans.  Our meetings are on the 2nd Sat. of each month.  If you want 
input to the Post operations and events join us on these monthly meetings.  

Come to meetings, support our breakfast, lunches, dinners and special events----see you there.   Com-
mander Dave 
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Volume 58,  Issue #4 

VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS POST 3787 

July/August 2015 All American Post 1974-1975/2009-2010/2013-2014 

Men’s Aux President Posting:  Hi Comrades & Sisters, 

Due to our country's celebration of independence, our next meeting will be moved to 
Tuesday July 7th at 6pm.  Thank you for your continued support of our dinners.  The 

Wednesday nite spaghetti dinners are a hit, so don't miss out! The next spaghetti dinners will be on July 
15th & August 12th.   Our next regular dinner will be on July 24th, we will be having rotisserie chicken, 
salad, rice, vegetable, roll & desert all for a donation of $8.00.   Hope to see everyone at our Post home 

LAUX President’s Posting: Welcome Auxiliary Sisters, Friends and Comrades, 

For those who may not know me, I am the Post 3787 Ladies Auxiliary President for this 
coming year.  I am looking forward to serving with sister auxiliary members in the coming 
year and welcome any and all assistance from members.  Our next meeting will be Tues-
day, July 21 at 6:30PM and I look forward to meeting you so come out and participate 
with us. Yours truly,  Ladies Auxiliary President Edy Vallese 

July 8, 1776 - The first public reading of the Declaration of Independence occurred as Colonel John 

Nixon read it to an assembled crowd in Philadelphia. 

July 16, 1769 - San Diego was founded as the mission San Diego de Alcala by Father Junipero Serra. 
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 Hello MOCA Ladies: Well, Ladies our convention is over for an-
other year. Certificates were given to our Chaplain Mary Bellon, the 
Auxiliary for 100% in membership, hospital pins to President Josie 

Gregg for 300 hours and Colleen Provost for 3000 hours (that takes many years to accom-
plish.) Congrats to all and thanks to all who donate money for the extra items that are now required at 
the VA hospital. We no longer can take sandwiches, cookies etc. to the patients upstairs everything must 
be what is considered healthier food. Our hospital chairman Lois Brown has a list of the items that are 
now allowed. 

In August my daughter Debbie Williams will be here from Las Vegas and she has volunteered to cook 
our dinner on the 2nd Friday. She'll be having Ribs, Potato Salad, Coleslaw, Baked Beans and Sherbet 
so please come down and enjoy. In July the usual crew will be having Baked Chicken (White or Dark), 
Noodles, Salad, Veggies and Dessert. 

It's time for Early Bird dues again so watch for my letter. Hope, everyone has a very enjoyable summer. 

Keep 'em Smiling in Beds of White. Lynda Murguia 

MOCA Corner 

Please Note the recent addition to our proud sponsors.  Good luck to the new business  of Mature Mod-
els starring Gerry and Loyce and their support to the Post.  Riblets are coming. 

August 28, 1963 - The March on Washington occurred as over 250,000 persons attended a Civil 

Rights rally in Washington, D.C., at which Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. made his now-famous I 
Have a Dream speech. 

For Information.  Post Chaplain 2111 Dennis L Everett sends: 

Cortez Cremations and Funeral Services is pleased to announce their opening. They are located at 100 
W 35th Street Ste A in National City. They understand the benefits accorded to our veteran and active 
duty community. Dennis Everett, our licensed funeral director, is a Navy veteran and the Post Chaplain 
for VFW Post 2111.  They offer both preneed and at need arrangements for both traditional burial and 
cremation services.  A short seminar can be arranged to inform families of their rights and benefits as 
well as general information on the importance of wills and advance directives. Please call 619- 240-7620 
for further information 

August 18, 1920 - The 19th Amendment to the U.S. Constitution was ratified, granting women the 

right to vote. 

How Much Do you Know  This is a quiz for people who know everything! These are not trick questions. They are 

straight questions with straight answers.  1. Name the one sport in which neither the spectators nor the participants 
know the score or the leader until the contest ends.  2. What famous North American landmark is constantly 
moving backward?  3. Of all vegetables, only three can live to produce on their own for several growing seasons. 
All other vegetables must be replanted every year. Name two of these perennial vegetables? 4. What fruit has its 
seeds on the outside?  5. In many liquor stores, you can buy pear brandy, with a real pear inside the bottle. The 
pear is whole and ripe, and the bottle is genuine; it hasn't been cut in any way. How did the pear get inside the 
bottle? 6. Only three words in Standard English begin with the letters 'dw' and they are all fairly common words. 
Name two of them. 7. There are 14 punctuation marks in English grammar. Can you name at least half of them? 
8. Name the only vegetable or fruit that is never sold frozen, canned, processed, cooked, or in any other form ex-
cept fresh. 9. Name 6 or more things that you can wear on your feet beginning with the letter 'S.' 
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Sisters and Comrades  To all our new of-
ficers , Congratulations ! To our new 
Commander , Dave  ?  The doctor will see 
you whenever you want . Here's wishing 

you all the best during your year . 

I myself will stay on as Seam Squirrel of our pup 
tent .The doctor told me the damage done couldn't 
get much worse . 

Mothers Day breakfast was a sell out . That doesn't 
occur too often . Thanks for your support . Hope to 
see everyone at our next breakfast . Every second 
Sun. of the month . 

Anyone interested in joining our pup tent can con-
tact any Cootie for membership. Our hospital visit 
is the last Sat. of the month. 

Come spend a few hours smiling and laughing with 
our hospitalized Vets. Remember , we   “Keep them 
smiling in sheets of white” Mike Seam Squirrel Pup 
tent 6 Jackalopes 619 6161644 mphchi-
town@hotmail.com 

Cootie Corner: 
A
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h
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 July 2, 1964 - President Lyndon B. Johnson 
signed the Civil Rights Act of 1964, prohibiting dis-
crimination on the basis of race in public accom-
modations, publicly owned or operated facilities, 
employment and union membership and in voter 
registration. The Act allowed for cutoff of Federal 
funds in places where discrimination remained  

Little League (North Park) Blue Thunder Update: 
Blue Thunder had a fun season .  It was probably 
the best season I have ever experienced in my 30 
yrs of coaching . Every one of the kids are ready to 
move up to the minors next season . AND for the 
first time , North Park Little League sent an All 
Star team of Caps players to San Carlos for a tour-
nament .  Brodie , Sean , and Tyler (my grandson) 
were invited to play . Unfortunately ,Sean broke 
his arm , But Brodie and Tyler played like true all 
stars.  They won all three games they played by 
scores of , 13 to 4, 15 to 5 , and 15 to 1 .  I can't wait 
til next season .  Til Jan. when I'll hit you all up for 
Sponsorship. Coach Mike 

-Freezer clean out went well...when 
using the kitchen, please be respect-
ful of others. 

-In & Out Appreciation dinner was fabu-
lous...thank you Tommy!...great food, great com-
pany, great fun!! A big thank you for all outgoing 
officers and a hearty welcome to all incoming offi-
cers...let's have an awesome year! 

-Stand Down is the weekend of July 17, 18 and 
19...donations of clothing, shoes, bedding, personal 
items will be accepted at the Post home until Fri, 
July 17 at 5PM.  We will be serving the dinner on 
Sat, July 18...volunteers encouraged! 

-The Ladies Annual Christmas in July dinner will 
be Sat, July 25 from 4-7PM...turkey, ham and all 
the fixings. Proceeds this year go towards our Vet-
eran and Family Support program...tickets are $9 
and available early, behind the bar.  Please bring 
your family and friends and support this impor-
tant program! 

-Edy Vallese, our LAUX President, is bringing 
back 'taco' night....Wed, July 8 and 22, August 5 
and 19...$2 for 1 or 3 for $5...come out and grab a 
couple of tacos with your friends, family, comrades 
and neighbors... 

Thanks for your support! Jan Illig Smith Ladies 
Auxiliary Treasurer 

Ladies Aux Treasurer 

Greetings to eve-
ryone at Mission 

Valley Post.  As of this writing, I know of 
no one in sickness or distress.  May the good Lord 
keep us in good health now and in the coming year. 
And may He guide is in our decisions as we strive 
to make this community a much better place 
through the various programs that we support.  
God bless us and may we glorify His name through 
our words and actions.     Your chaplain -  Jose 
Hernandez 

Chaplain Corner 

National Convention: David L. Lawrence Conven-
tion Center, July 18-22, 2015 

 



Buddy Poppy Drive Complete: Thank you for supporting the Poppy Drive for this year.  We 

have assisted a number of Veterans because of your effort.  Please remember why we do this.  The 
Poppy proceeds go to our relief funds and the making of Poppies employs our disable Veterans.  Dick 
Agler, Poppy Chairman /Lynda Murgia Ladies Aux Chairman 

Military Service, forever unforgettable! Occasionally, I venture back to NAS, Meridian, where 
I'm greeted by an imposing security guard who looks carefully at my identification card, hands 

it back and says, "Have a good day, Sr. Chief".  Every time I go back to any Navy Base it feels good to 
be called by my previous rank, but odd to be in civilian clothes, walking among the servicemen and ser-
vicewomen going about their duties as I once did, many years ago.  

The military is a comfort zone for anyone who has ever worn the uniform. It's a place where you know 
the rules and know they are enforced - a place where everybody is busy, but not too busy to take care of 
business. Because there exists behind the gates of every military facility an institutional understanding 
of respect, order, uniformity, accountability and dedication that becomes part of your marrow and 
never, ever leaves you. Personally, I miss the fact that you always knew where you stood in the military, 
and who you were dealing with.   That's because you could read somebody's uniform from 20 feet away 
and know the score. Service personnel wear their careers on their sleeves, so to speak. When you ap-
proach each other, you can read their name tag, examine their rank and, if they are in dress uniform, 
read their ribbons and know where they've served. I miss all those little things you take for granted 
when you're in the ranks, like breaking starch on a set of fatigues fresh from the laundry and standing 
in a perfectly straight line military formation that looks like a mirror as it stretches to the endless hori-
zon.  I miss the sight of troops marching in the early morning mist, the sound of boot heels thumping in 
unison on the tarmac, the bark of drill instructors and the sing-song answers from the squads as they 
pass by in review. To romanticize military service is to be far removed from its reality, because it's very 
serious business -- especially in times of war.  But I miss the salutes I'd throw at officers and the crisp 
returns as we criss-crossed with a "by your leave sir".  I miss the smell of jet fuel hanging heavily on the 
night air and the sound of engines roaring down runways and disappearing into the clouds.  The same 
While on carrier duty. I even miss the hurry-up-and-wait mentality that enlisted men gripe about con-
stantly, a masterful invention that bonded people more than they'll ever know or admit. I miss people 
taking off their hats when they enter a building, speaking directly and clearly to others and never show-
ing disrespect for rank, race, Religion or gender. Mostly, I miss being a small cog in a machine so com-
plex it constantly Circumnavigates the Earth and so simple it feeds everyone on time, three times a day, 
on the ground, in the air or at sea.  Mostly, I don't know anyone who has served who regrets it, and 
doesn't feel a sense of pride when they pass through those gates and re-enter the world they left behind 
with their youth. I wish I could express my thoughts as well about something I loved -- and hated some-
times. Face it  - we all miss it...Whether you had one tour or a career, it shaped your life.  

"A Veteran is someone who, at one point in his or her life, wrote a blank check made payable to 'The 
United States of America“, with no restrictions  Anonymous   
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Vet Home Opening. The Veterans Home of California (Redding) is accepting applications for 

residency. Refer to www.calvet.ca.gov & www.calvet.ca.gov/VetHomes/Pages/Redding.aspx. 

Money. The US Treasury Department has announced that the $10 note will be refreshed in 2020 

with the portrait of a woman featured on it. A process to determine which woman will soon be 

underway  



Interview with Charter Member of VFW Post 3787:  Recently we discovered that Comrade 

Link is the Last Member of the Charter.  We asked Chas to interview him: William and Della Link, 
originally from Colorado, reside in North County. Della recently pointed out to Walter Mitte that Wil-
liam's name still graces the founders' document (Charter members) in Art Perez Memorial Hall at our 
VFW Post 3787.  Della made a contribution to our poppy board in William's name. He is, by the way, 
hale and hearty and full of recollections from the early years of the Post. I spoke to him recently by 
phone, and he asked about former commander Jerry Stekelberg and Don Woods among others. I wasn't 
able to say much other than the fact that they also share the plank with William for time immemorial.  
William misses meeting his comrades in the canteen during social hour. He asked if the police still show 
up to tamp down the "enthusiasm" here at the Post. He seemed pleased to hear that recent commanders 
have been able to keep the law at bay, and that our activities are quite peaceful, apparently in contrast 
to the early years.  William received his initial military training as a Navy cadet during WWII while still 
in high school. He then served in the Air Force during the Korean War. He assured me he still has his 
service ribbons.  Don't be surprised if he and Della join us for a commander's Sunday breakfast in the 
future. His morale seems more than a match for the traffic on I-15. He said keep the newsletters coming. 
He reads them all. respectfully Chas  Thank you Chas for a job well done.  
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Dollars & Cents: 
Greetings from the Quartermaster.  I was elected again to be your Quartermaster.  
The issue of Lotto Payout has come up again.  Basically, the Post will pay any large 
payout (up to $500) once a day.  We do not want to have a large amount of cash 
around the Post just in case someone wins big. If there are two winners the second 
winner will have to redeem the ticket the next day.  The specific memo is available 
from the canteen manager. I request your understanding.  Wells Fargo Bank is working on our applica-
tion for the Solar Project.  We expect a 15 year mortgage backed loan at around 5.5 percent.  That pen-
cils out by no increase in costs to the Post.  We will know in a couple of weeks. The new dishwasher is 
installed and working.  It uses less water and is more efficient.  Due to the increased overall cost of the 
dishwasher, the Post has had to raise the kitchen fees to $30 (not hall rental) to cover the costs of the ma-
chine and the chemicals to sanitize the dishes.  We are limited to 1000 washes a month without incurring 
additional contract costs.  A lot going on at the Post with finances and if you want to be up to date at-
tend the monthly meetings.   Thanks, Your friendly Quartermaster Rick Tanner  

 

Remember Vet Legal Clinic, 3rd Saturday Every Month 9am - Noon FREE 

Korean War Ends: July 27, 1953 - The Korean War ended with the signing of an armistice by U.S. 
and North Korean delegates at Panmunjom, Korea. The war had lasted just over three years. 

August 21, 1959 - President Dwight D. Eisenhower signed a proclamation admitting Hawaii to the 
Union as the 50th state. 

July 1, 1862 - President Abraham Lincoln signed the first income tax bill, levying a 3% income tax on 

annual incomes of $600-$10,000 and a 5% tax on incomes over $10,000. Also on this day, the Bureau of 
Internal Revenue was established by an Act of Congress 
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Quick Tips for Avoiding Fraud There are many 
varieties of consumer fraud, but the most common ones 
are variations of fake check scams, credit repair, free 
trip offers, and sweepstakes. Here are some tips to help 
you avoid being a victim: 
•Don't give out personal information. Be suspicious of 
anyone you don’t know who asks for your Social Secu-
rity number, birth date, credit card number, bank ac-
count number, password, or other personal data. 
•Don't be intimidated. Be suspicious of calls or e-mails 
that want you to provide or verify personal information 
immediately. Tell them you're not interested and hang 
up or don't reply to the e-mail. 
•Monitor your accounts. Review bank and credit card 
statements carefully. Report unauthorized transactions 
to your financial institution immediately. 
•Use a shredder. Tear or shred credit offers you receive 
in the mail, bank statements, insurance forms and other 
papers with personal information 
 

Protect Your PIN 
Beware of “shoulder surfers.” Be suspicious of any-
one lurking around an ATM or watching over your 
shoulder while you use your card. Some thieves 
even put a device over the card slot of an ATM to 
read the magnetic strip and record your PIN; this 
is known as “skimming”. If you suspect criminal 
activity, walk away and use a different ATM. 

Remember Vet Legal Clinic, 3rd Saturday Every Month 9am - Noon FREE 

 August 9, 1974 - Effective at noon, Richard M. 

Nixon resigned the presidency as a result of the 
Watergate scandal. Nixon had appeared on televi-
sion the night before and announced his decision to 
the American people. Facing possible impeachment 
by Congress, he became the only U.S. President 
ever to resign. 

August 7, 1964 - Following an attack on two U.S. 
destroyers in the Gulf of Tonkin off North Viet-
nam, the U.S. Congress approved the Gulf of 
Tonkin Resolution, granting President Lyndon B. 
Johnson authority "to take all necessary measures 
to repel any armed attack against the forces of the 
United States and to prevent further aggression."  

Local Girl makes good– Renee Lea Gaut  
"Life Member" of VFW Post 3787 shown with (2) 

two former Presi-
dents of the United 
States of America.  
She is the daughter 
of Gus & Lynda 
Murguia.  What an 
honor and privi-
lege.  Well done 
Renee. . 

Answers to Quiz: 1. The one sport in which neither the spectators 
nor the participants know the score or the leader until the contest 
ends: Boxing. I'm not so sure this is true any longer because the TV 
networks post the running score, so unless there is a KO or TKO by 
the fighter with the lower running score, we know. 

2. North American landmark constantly moving backward: Niagara 
Falls. The fall's edge is eroded off about two and a half feet each 
year because of the millions of gallons of water that rush over it 
every minute. 

3. Only three vegetables can live to produce on their own for several 
growing seasons: Asparagus, Horseradish, and Rhubarb. Rhubarb 
is usually considered a vegetable. In the United States, however, a 
New York court decided in 1947 that since it was used in the United 
States as a fruit, it counted as a fruit for the purposes of regulations 
and duties. 

4. The fruit with its seeds on the outside: Strawberry. 

5. How did the pear get inside the brandy bottle? It grew inside the 
bottle. The bottles are placed over pear buds when they are small, 
and are wired in place on the tree. The bottle is left in place for the 
entire growing season. When the pears are ripe, they are snipped off 
at the stems. 

6. Three main English words beginning with dw are dwarf, dwell 
and dwindle. All can have added letters such as dwarfism. How 
about dweeb since I see it being used as a non-vulgar name for an 
unpopular nerdy person. i.e. He's such a dweeb! 

7. Fourteen punctuation marks in English grammar: Period, 
comma, colon, semicolon, dash, hyphen, apostrophe, question mark, 
exclamation point, quotation mark, brackets, parenthesis, braces, 
and ellipses. 

8. The only vegetable or fruit never sold frozen, canned, processed, 
cooked, or in any other form but fresh: Lettuce. Avocado meets 
most of the criteria however, it is processed into a guacamole. 

9. Six or more things you can wear on your feet beginning with 'S': 
Shoes, socks, sandals, sneakers, slippers, skis, skates, snowshoes, 
stockings, stilts. 
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Dave Tofte - Post Commander 
Phone: 619-583-6288 

Kerry Costello - Sr. Vice Com-
mander  Phone: 254 -4494373 

Charlies Moore - Jr. Vice Com-
mander 619 -269 4182 

Rick Tanner - Post Quartermaster 
Phone: 858-569-6507 

Jose Hernandez - Chaplain  
Phone: 858-222-4792 

Marilyn Maxwell - Service Officer 
Phone: 619- 400-5322 

Fay Hargis - Canteen Manager Canteen: 619-281-0137; 

Office phone: 619-281-7067   

VFW Post 3787 Officers 

Ladies Auxiliary VFW Post 3787 Officers 

Edy Vallese - President 
Phone: 619-927-0210 

Lynda Murguia - Sr. Vice 
Phone: 619-244-2150 

Josie Gregg  -Jr. Vice 
 

Nicolette Kelley -  Secretary 
Phone: 619-281-3871 

Jan Illig Smith - Treasurer 
Phone: 858-220-4348 

Sharron Cope- Chaplain 
 

Men’s Auxiliary VFW  
Post 3787 Officers 

Craig Tofte - President 

James Washburn - Sr. Vice 

Mike Craig - Jr. Vice 

Jimmy Theodoelos - Treas-

Frank Janczylik - Secretary 

Marcello Gaetano - Chaplain 

July: 
7/4 - Independence Day 
7/14 - Bastille Day 
7/26 - Parent’s Day 
August: 
8/2 - Sister’s Day 
8/14 - VJ Day 
8/21 - Senior Citizen’s Day 
8/26 - National Dog Day 
 

The Pentagon announced that Army Gen. Mark A. 
Milley and Navy Adm. John M. Richardson have 
been nominated to lead their respective services. 
Milley, 57, is currently the head of U.S. Army 
Forces Command. He will replace Gen. Raymond 
T. Odierno, who has been the Army Chief of Staff 
since September 2011. Richardson, 55, is director 
of the Naval Nuclear Propulsion Program. He will 
replace Adm. Jonathon W. Greenert, who has been 
Chief of Naval Operations since September 2011.  

New Army and Navy Service Chiefs  August 6, 1945 - The first Atomic Bomb was 

dropped over the center of Hiroshima at 8:15 a.m., 
by the American B-29 bomber Enola Gay. The 
bomb detonated about 1,800 ft. above ground, kill-
ing over 105,000 persons and destroying the city. 
Another estimated 100,000 persons later died as a 
result of radiation effects. 

July 28, 1932 - The Bonus March  
The Bonus March eviction in Washington, D.C., 
occurred as U.S. Army troops under the command 
of General Douglas MacArthur, Major Dwight D. 
Eisenhower and Major George S. Patton, attacked 
and burned the encampments of unemployed 
World War I veterans. About 15,000 veterans had 
marched on Washington, demanding payment of a 
war bonus they had been promised. After two 
months' encampment in Washington's Anacostia 
Flats, forced eviction of the bonus marchers by the 
U.S. Army was ordered by President Herbert Hoo-
ver 

Women’s Rights Convention:  

 July 19-20, 1848 - A women's rights convention 
was held at Seneca Falls, New York. Topics dis-
cussed included voting rights, property rights and 
divorce. The convention marked the beginning of 
an organized women's rights movement in the U.S. 

August 9, 1945 - The second Atomic bombing of 

Japan occurred as an American B-29 bomber 
headed for the city of Kokura, but because of poor 
visibility then chose a secondary target, Nagasaki. 
About noon, the bomb detonated killing an esti-
mated 70,000 persons and destroying about half 
the city  
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ACTION RV Service & Storage 

Doug Pollock 

619.270.8643  15275 Old Highway 80 

619.938.2945 Fax El Cajon, CA 92021 

Buy & Sell Recreation Vehicles 

  

Craig A. Candelore, Esq. 

Life Member VFW Post 3787 

Lisa Berg, Esq 

Wills & Trusts, Husband & Wife (AB) Trust 

Medical Health Directive, Powers of attorney 

Divorce, Custody & Support 

Men’s Legal Center 

Family Law Advocates ® 

940 “C” Street, San Diego, CA 92101 

(619) 234-3838; www.menslegal.com 

Our  Proud Sponsors: 

Home Depot: Attention U.S. Military & 

Veterans (Active Duty, DOD, Reserves, 
Guard, Retirees, Veterans and Military 
Spouses). Home Depot provides a 10% 
discount just by showing your Govern-
ment ID.  Great deal for all.  

We’re on the Web! 

www.vfwpost3787.com 






